
Bear Creek Township Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting 

         6/6/2022 

Bear Creek Township Hall 

I. Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Jerry Bush 

II. Roll call 

a. Members present: Jerry Bush, Joe Villemure, Dave Farris, Maureen Doull, Tom Urman, Dan Goldsmith, 

Absent: Doug Kendziorski 

b. Special Guest: Denny Keiser-Township Supervisor 

III. Joe Villemure made a motion to accept minutes from the 5/2/2022 meeting with the change of Ferris to 

Farris in the motion to adjourn.  2nd by Dave Farris, unanimously approved. 

 

IV. Jones Landing – Joe Villemure gave a presentation on the stone from Northern Monument/Creative Design 

for the monument to Jack Jones. It’s $3,000 plus shipping and also a base will be needed.  A motion was 

presented by Joe Villemure and 2nd by Dan Goldsmith to recommend to the board to approve this purchase.  

Motion approved unanimously.  Also, the boat wash has been delivered and will be put in by Todd Flynn this 

week.  The cost is $36,000 plus painting and signage.  Bear Creek Township will own and maintain for 

liability purposes. 

 

V. Click Road – Denny Keiser gave us the proposal from Beckett & Raeder for $7,500 for the professional 

service for the work for the implementing the improvements for the Bear River Water Trail Master Plan.  

Maureen Doull made the motion to accept the bid, seconded by Joe Villemure.  Motion approved 

unanimously. 

 

VI.  Spring Lake – Denny Keiser gave an update of the issues at Spring Lake; the trees service is completed.  The 

well has been looked at three different times, the shut off value leaked and froze, the pipe valve started to 

suck in sand and caused problems with the automatic shot off valves with the sinks and toilets.  Forty-two of 

the 100 sprinkler heads are plugged and not working.   Denny is working on these issues to get them fixed.  

It will take some time.  Also, the railings are rotting, they are more then thirty years old.  One of the main 

posts on the dock sank four inches and will get Charlie Butnick out to fix that problem.  Maureen Doull 

mentioned that the ladies handicap restroom door is not locking properly.  

 

VII. Other business – Denny Keiser stated that we could not put gravel behind the D&W building, (parking lot for 

the bike trail), because the right away was off twenty feet and the parking lot is half on private property.  

Public funds can not be used on private property. 

Next meeting to be July 11, 2022 at 6 p.m.  per Jerry Bush. 

 

Joe Villmure Villemure made a motion to adjourn meeting at 6:53, Dan Goldsmith 2nd the motion, passed unanimously. 

 Jerry Bush 

                                                                                                                    Acting Secretary 


